University Policy Committee
February 19, 2010
Present:  C. Locklear, P. Rogers, J. Durham, A. Bunch, J. Chinn, G. Vanderpool, R. Newton, J. Toller, B. Clark, D. Payne, S. Tronto, N. Floyd, M. Walker, P. Gemperline, and J. Eastwood.
Call to Order
The meeting began with P. Rogers calling the meeting to order.  P. Rogers asked if anyone wanted to add an item to agenda – there were no additions.  P. Rogers then asked for a motion to approve the minutes of the January 15, 2010 meeting. John Toller moved approval; Austin Bunch seconded the motion.  The motion passed.
Transition Principles
C. Locklear presented the Transition Principles to the committee.  They were reordered and #9 and #10 were added.  John Toller moved approval of the transition principles and Paul Gemperline seconded the motion.  The motion passed with no negative votes.
Numbering System
Philip Rogers stated that the committee has to vote on the Functional Categories of the Numbering System at this meeting.  Discussion ensued about whether functional categories should be organizationally organized or functionally organized.  In addition, there was discussion about whether to remove “Engagement” as a functional category.   Austin Bunch moved approval to change functional category #12 from “Employment” to “Human Resources” and to remove the functional category “Engagement”.  Dr. Marianna Walker seconded the motion.  The motion passed with 3 negative votes.  Ron Newton made a motion to reconsider Dr. Bunch’s motion and to change the name of functional category #12 from “Engagement” to “Engagement and Outreach.”  Donna Payne seconded Dr. Newton’s motion.  A vote was taken and eleven members of the committee opposed Dr. Newton’s motion to reconsider, which was the majority, therefore, Dr. Newton’s motion was denied and the earlier vote stands.  In reference to the numbering system, the functional category #12 will be changed from “Employment” to “Human Resources” and the “Engagement” functional category will be removed.  Final recommendations of subcategories are due to C. Locklear or P. Rogers by March 3, 2010.
DRAFT PRR Review Form
C. Locklear presented the revised PRR Review Form.  Dr. Bunch moved approval of the Review Form and Dr. Walker seconded the motion.  The motion was approved with no negative votes.  
Faculty Manual Revisions Update
Dr. Marianna Walker reviewed information on the Faculty Senate website relative to the revision of the ECU Faculty Manual.
Next Steps

An invite for the March 19, 2010 meeting will be sent shortly.  The April meeting of the University Policy Committee will need to be rescheduled due to a conflict with the Board of Trustees Meeting.  Further info will be forthcoming.  

The meeting adjourned at 12:00 pm.  
